PRACTICE PARTICIPATION GROUP

MINUTES OF MEETING HELD 27th February 2014

Present: 
Staff: Dr S Rajkumar, Dr S Kurien-George, Angela Allenby

Patients: Peter Axe,  Christine Axe, Jean Ellerton, John Ellerton, Janice Cressey, Barbara Bolton, Peter Cowling, Brian Pike, Janice Pike, Susan Lee, Shelim Ali, Mary Pollock

Chairman:  Mr Axe opened the meeting.

Apologies: Alan Bell

Welcome to three new members attending today: Susan Lee, Mary Pollock, Shelim Ali

Minutes from last meeting

Minutes approved by the PPG as a true record.

Points from last meeting:

NHS 111 – Dr George had an email stating “North Lincolnshire NHS 111 Clinical Governance and Quality Assurance Group has been absorbed into a joint governance and contracting group for North Yorkshire and Humberside. There may well be patient representation required at this meeting. From the lessons learned, there will be a very exact job description and recruitment process for 2-3 representatives from across North Yorkshire and Humberside.”

CQC – Practice not heard anything about being inspected at the moment but will contact the Chairman when they do.

Practice Satisfaction Survey

The survey ran at the end of December/start of January and was given out randomly during surgery times.  The survey came back with very good results and less than 5% of fair and poor in most categories’.  It was pointed out that including the “not applicable” showed truer results however Angela did say that due to the software for the survey the web team still had to show them in the percentages.  The comments regarding the surgery were generally very good.

Discussion regarding the comments of the survey:

More pre-booked appointments: The surgery offers 4/5 pre-booked appointments at the start of each surgery and then the rest are to be booked on the day; patients can ring from 8.30am to make an appointment or come to the door at 8.30am and will be seen that morning.  Dr George conducted an audit of Non-attended Appointments which showed that in January 14 there were 66 appointments where the patient did not turn up which was 15 hours of wasted clinical time; 97% of these appointments were pre-booked.

The practice feels that their access to appointments is very good compared to other surgeries and rarely turn anyone away. However the GPs have increased some morning surgeries to finish at 1pm rather than 12.30pm when there is demand following survey comments.

Comments re receptionists:  One comment regarding a receptionist being unfriendly when booking appointment but more friendly when seen in surgery – all staff have undergone customer care training recently. However, the practice will reiterate at the practice meeting regarding the “tone of voice” and manner.

Locum for when one GP on holiday:  The practice does have a locum every other Thursday pm surgery, Dr Nasim who has been with them for a year. He normally covers the Thursdays when one GP is on leave as well. To improve the locum cover for holidays as well as to increase the access to appointments, as an action from the survey comments there will be a regular locum to cover two Friday pm surgeries in a month and those two weeks there will be more appointments on Mondays. It is too expensive to cover a full time GP when they are on holiday but having the regular locum cover will ensure these surgeries still run with locum cover known by the patients, when one GP is annual leave.

NHS Database

Discussion around the new care data extraction which is a non identifiable data extraction from NHS medical records; this has now been put off until October/November 2014.  It was explained that the GP staff had not been that well informed regarding the Care Data however patients could download the information, FAQs and opt out forms from the practice website.  It was stressed that patients had to OPT OUT which had to be put in writing to the practice and there are forms in reception.  It is interesting to note that half the patients at the meeting had not had the leaflet from the government leaflet drop and also how accurate would the statistical information be if a lot of patients opt out.

Any other business

Mr Ellerton asked about the comments box on repeat prescriptions as he had asked about an alternative drug and not had a response – the practice will look into this issue and reiterate to the staff dealing with online requests.

Dr Rajkumar informed the group of the new members of staff.

Nurse Julie East had left the practice and Nurse Sarah Harrison has been appointed.  Also Becky is the new receptionist on Tuesday and Thursday mornings.  Also Margaret the midwife was retiring after many years with the practice.

Mr Ali enquired about having PPG meeting on another day, other than Thursdays. Past consultations regarding meetings have shown that Thursday meetings were the preferred option by majority of members. 

No other business – meeting closed.

Next meeting will be held on Thursday 15th May 2014 at 12.30pm.

The Patient Participation Group at The Oswald Road Medical Centre welcomes new members to join their meetings.  Please inform the reception if you would like to attend the meetings.
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